July 22, 2009

     A special meeting of the Madrid Town Board was called to order at 7:05 pm in the Madrid Hepburn Library.

      Members present: William Carkner, Tony Cooper, Tim Thisse, Kevin Finnegan, David Fisher and Judy Hargrave – Town Clerk.

     Also present:aaron Jarvis,  Glenn Bradley, Don McCall, Tom Rutherford, Ted Champagne, Lauris Kelly, Marsha Watson, Joe & Debra Finnegan and Gerald & Betty Crump.

     This meeting is an informational meeting on the construction of a new waste-water treatment plant.

     Aaron Jarvis gave a report on the need for a new waste-water treatment plant. He stated that the DEC has not yet issued a consent order but they would if the current problems are not fixed. The overall budget for a new plant will be approximately $2,625,950.00. If the Town gets funding through NYSEFC it would be a 30 year loan at 0% interest with the estimated annual cost of $422/EDU ($264/EDU for construction and $158 to operate and maintain).

     Tom Rutherford mentioned that the Town needs to consider repairing some of the manholes too.

     The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

_________________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

